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Because of our generous supporters, the Family 

Justice Center has begun to accomplish our mission: to provide support and services to 

victims of family violence, whether it be domestic violence, child abuse, elder abuse, 

sexual assault or human trafficking. Since we opened our doors on a small scale in July 

2016 we have served more than 1,000 clients (not counting children who often 

accompanied their parent.) 

While I never take anything for granted, I can never say “thank you” enough.  So right 

off the top, I offer a huge THANK YOU to all of you who have generously supported the 

good work done by the FJC.  In this newsletter, on behalf of our FJC, I start “grateful” 

acknowledgments, singling out an individual and company that has been there for us 

from the start.  

Our inaugural huge THANK YOU appropriately goes to Pacific Coast Building Products 

family of companies and David Lucchetti, President/CEO.  I have known Dave, his 

family and the Pacific Coast family since 1994 when I first ran for District Attorney of 

Sacramento County.  Over these 23 years I have watched the individual, his family and 

the company give generously to many wonderful and important causes in our 

Sacramento region and that generosity has been a positive force.  I believe their goal is 

to improve the lives of those who live in our community.  They have given generously 

to programs they know can make a difference, especially those that help children.  The 

Mustard Seed School for homeless kids, Project Ride, a program that provides therapy 

to the disabled through horse riding, and Big Brothers/Big Sisters are just a few of the 

organizations that have benefitted from the company’s generosity.  
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With Gratitude to Dave Lucchetti and 

Pacific Coast Building Products 

From our inception the Sacramento Family Justice 

Center (FJC) has been blessed with the generosity 

of many individuals and organizations from our 

inception.  This generosity has manifested itself in 

a variety of forms, primarily monetary donations 

from individuals, companies, grants and 

foundations.   

While I never take anything for granted, I never 

say “thank you” enough.  So right off the top, I 

offer a huge “THANK YOU” to all of you who have 

generously supported the good work done by the 

FJC.  In this newsletter, on behalf of our FJC, I 

start “grateful” acknowledgments singling out an 

individual and company that have been there 

from the start.  

Our inaugural huge “THANK YOU” appropriately 

goes to Pacific Coast Building Products and Dave 

Lucchetti, President/CEO.  I have known Dave, his 

family and the Pacific Coast family since 1994 

when I first ran for District Attorney of 

Sacramento County.  Over these 23 years, I have 

watched the individual, his family and the 

company give generously to many wonderful and 

important causes in our Sacramento region and 

that generosity has been a positive force.  I 

believe their goal is to improve the lives of those 

who live in our community.  They have given 

generously to programs they know can make a 

difference, especially those that help children.  

The Mustard Seed School for homeless kids, 

Project Ride, a program that provides therapy to 

the disabled through horse riding, and  Big 

Brothers/Big Sisters are just a few of the 

organizations that have benefitted from the  

company’s generosity. 
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Meet Three of Our Clients  From Jan Scully Royse, cont. 

 

 
 

Buddy, a non allergenic labradoodle, 
will begin working full time at the 
Family Justice Center in October.  
Meanwhile,  he’s undergoing intensive 
training to become the gentlest, most 
wonderful comfort dog for clients who 
come into the FJC.  He made his first 
appearance last week on his way to 
training and worked his magic on a 
room full of anxious children waiting to 
go into mediation.  Wish we had that 
photo as well,It  but we are very careful 
to protect the identities of all our 
clients. 

 

Meet Buddy, our soon-to- 

be Service Comfort Dog 
Dave and Pac Coast believed in our FJC mission and began their support back in 

2014 well before we were actually able to open our doors -  and that support has 

been ongoing.  Currently the FJC operates in a relatively small office located in the 

William Ridgeway Family Courthouse (off of Power Inn Road) while providing more 

extended mobile services to our partner community-based programs.  In the Fall, 

we will open our central operation nearby.  Tenant improvements have 

commenced and again, Pac Coast will be generously helping with building products 

and materials. 

THANK YOU, DAVE LUCCHETTI AND PACIFIC COAST BUILDING PRODUCTS for 

investing in our families and in our community.  You continue to make a huge 

difference! 

For more information on the Sacramento Family Justice Center go to 

www.hopethriveshere.org and “like” us on Facebook.  

 

Partial List of 

Community Partners 

• A Community for Peace 

• California State University 

  Sacramento 

• Chicks in Crisis 

• Child Protective Services 

• City of Refuge 

• Department of Child Support 

   Services 

• Folsom Police Department 

  Galt Police Department 

• My Sister’s House 

• Sacramento D.A.’s Office 

• Sacramento Police Department 

• Sacramento Sheriff’s Department 

• WEAVE  

 

 

Highlighting a Community Partner – WEAVE 
 
WEAVE (Women Escaping a Violent Environment) has grown from a small, 
grassroots organization to a nationally recognized leader in the domestic violence 
and sexual assault movements. WEAVE has been honored for its efforts by many 
organizations, including the Nonprofit Resource Center, the U.S. Department of 
Justice, the Governor of California, the Human Rights Fair Housing Commission, the 
Attorney General, the FBI, and a former President of the United States. 
 
Learning about the Family Justice Center model a number years ago, WEAVE’s CEO 
and Executive Director, Beth Hassett, mentioned to Assistant Chief Deputy District 
Attorney Paul Durenberger (now Vice Chair of FJC’s Board) she thought Sacramento 
needed an FJC, which makes Beth and WEAVE one of our earliest supporters. 
 
WEAVE has been an excellent and supportive partner. To illustrate:  a woman came 
into the FJC late on a Friday afternoon with her two children, seeking a restraining 
order.  They’d just left a violent home with nothing but the clothes they were 
wearing.  All three were clearly exhausted and traumatized, so the first thing our 
Caseworker did was call WEAVE to ask if they could make room for this family in 
their Safe House.   Without hesitation, they did just that.  By the time they returned 
to the FJC the next week, they were well rested, able to focus and extremely 
grateful for the invitation to return to WEAVE’s Safe House until they could find a 
way to get back on their feet. 
 
Because domestic violence, elder abuse, human trafficking and sexual assault are so 
prevalent, there is much for all of us to do.  When we all collaborate, rather than 
compete, it’s the victims who benefit.  
 
Thank you, WEAVE, for all your good work and for being such a great partner! 
 

http://www.hopethriveshere.org/
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It is extraordinarily difficult for people 
in trauma to find their way to the 
Family Courthouse on Power Inn Road 
in Sacramento between the hours of 
8:00 – 4:30 in order to file a temporary 
restraining order application.  With 
that in mind,  the FJC created mobile 
legal teams, who accommodate 
various schedules by working some 
evenings and weekends in addition to 
FJC’s regular hours of 9:00 – 4:30. 
 

As far as we know, Sacramento’s FJC is 
is the only one in the country offering 
such a service, but we hope it inspires 
a national model for others to 
replicate.   
 
 

 
 
 
Five times per week, and currently in 
five different locations throughout the 
county, our attorneys set up mobile 
offices in libraries, community rooms, 
and partner agencies.  Attorneys meet 
with clients, prepare their temporary 
restraining orders, return to the 
courthouse to file on their behalf, and 
follow up with them the next day.    
 
For a complete schedule of our mobile 
locations and hours, please check our 
website or call the Center at 916-875-
4673. 
 
 

often in our community, especially  
these past several weeks.   
 

This is why the work our 
Caseworkers do with clients is so 
critical.  It is our commitment that 
everyone who comes to the FJC be 
offered the opportunity to meet 
with a Caseworker to develop a 
safety plan.  For example, do you 
have a safe place to stay if you’re 
concerned your abuser will return?  
Have you taught your children to 
call 911? Have you informed your 
children’s school(s) and your 
employer to be alert and inform 
you if your abuser is on the 
premises? Do you have copies of 
important papers and documents?      

 

M 

 

 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Civil Legal Teams 
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Help Support Our Work 
 

 

 
 
 

Our attorneys do an excellent job 
of assisting victims with restraining 
order applications.  This is often a 
courageous first step for a person 
leaving a dangerous situation, but 
much more is required to keep a 
person or family safe.  
 
It is a fact that when a person 
leaves an abuser, she/he is at 
greatest risk. The abuser realizes 
he/she is no longer the one in 
control, which can trigger a violent 
response.   We’ve seen it far too 
often, especially these past several 
weeks in our community. 

 
Safety Plans 

Volunteering at the FJC 

If you would like to volunteer at the Family Justice Center, we invite you to an 
orientation session on Saturday, May 20th from 8:30 – noon.  We will share our 
mission and our vision, as well as specific volunteer opportunities including 
court accompaniment, administrative support, fundraising events, outreach, 
direct services, child care and more.  If you discover during that session this is 
something you’d like to do, we will be offering a 40-hour mandatory domestic 
violence, trauma-informed training June 5-9 from 8:30 AM to 4:30 PM.  Don’t 
worry – the time flies in these classes!  To register, or for more information, 
please contact Joyce at BilyeuJ@HopeThrivesHere.org or call 916-875-4673.  
Thank you! 

1. Make a tax-deductible 
contribution. All services are 
free to our clients.  

 
2. Like us on Facebook, and 

share our posts: Sacramento 
Family Justice Center 

 
3. Tell others about the FJC 

 

 

4. Invite one of our staff, VOICES 
members, or Board Members 
to speak to your congregation, 
civic group, neighborhood 
association, or service group. 

 
5 .  Visit our website often for 

updates. 
 

 

mailto:BilyeuJ@HopeThrivesHere.org
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Each year, Big Day of Giving (Big DOG) is among the most exciting – 
and inspiring – days in our community!  Last year our generous 

community contributed $7.1 million to 570 nonprofits throughout 
the region.  Big DOG is made possible by the Sacramento Region 

Community Foundation and is a program of their Expanding 
Philanthropy and the Social Economy initiative which aims to grow 

individual giving in the capital area. 
 

You don’t have to wait to contribute!  You can schedule your 
contribution NOW by going to www.BigDayofGiving.org 

Scroll down and click on: 
Schedule a Gift Now 

and then type  
Family Justice Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

P.O. Box 276551 
Sacramento, CA 
95827 

 

 

 

 

Hope 

Thrives 

Here! 
 

You’re Invited! 
on the Big Day of Giving  -  May 4, 2017 

11:00 AM  – 10:00 PM 
 

ZINFANDEL GRILLE 
2384 Fair Oaks Blvd., Sacramento 

 
Our friends at Zinfandel Grille generously 

offered their patio for our Big DOG 
gathering.  Members of our Board of 

Directors, staff and friends of the Family 
Justice Center will be on the patio 

collecting donations, visiting with those 
who stop by, making phone calls to 

encourage people to give, etc.  So come 
on by for lunch, dinner, drinks inside and 
then join the FJC team outside.   Or, just 
come straight out to the patio if you’re 

not hungry or thirsty but want some good 
company. 

And please, share the enclosed card with 
a friend you think might want to support 

the FJC on Big DOG!  Thank you! 
 
 
 

http://www.bigdayofgiving.org/
https://www.bigdayofgiving.org/index.php?downloadFile=1&table=contentFiles&field=file&check=f88628669eb9f69328773f697c50af53&key=14

